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 PEOPLE IN A SMALL TOWN 

 
Who goes to monthly meetings to a cemetery committee because the only way the donated cemetery 
gets funded is through donations and they must pull off a fish fry once a year for maintenance and 
upkeep of the cemetery?  The an-
swer is simple.  People in a small 
town.  Who attends this once-a-
year event to pay $10.00 for a plate 
of fried fish with all the fixins and 
bids crazy money on auction items 
only to later donate it back to the 
next fundraising event?  People in 
a small town. 
Who goes to a monthly meeting to 
work on a committee that works 
hard all year long on a benefit that 
supports children for a military 
scholarship and our veterans?  Peo-
ple in a small town.  Who are the 
people that go to this event year 
after year that enjoy free bar-b-cue 
and beverages, and spend their 
hard-earned money on auction 
items that they had probably donat-
ed from the last auction?  People in 
a small town. 
What woman starts a foundation 
that helps local women that are bat-
tling cancer, starts her legacy in a little town, grows her charity to an overwhelming event that has 
had to move to a larger venue, and has such great success that she now helps women and men bat-
tling cancer?  This woman organizing a yearly fishing tournament, trade show, and auction that 
helps her fund her mission and to date has raised near one million dollars.  Who goes to this event 
and supports her fight for these folks?   People in a small town. 
Some of you may wonder how a small town can generate all this money for so many wonderful 
charities.  It’s because we are the people in a small town.  I have watched time and time again the 
same people donate to and support these charities.  Who does that you might ask yourself?  The an-
swer is easy.  People in a small town.   I have watched a man time and time again make furniture out 
of wood to donate to these wonderful charities.  I am talking about beautiful lounge chairs and bars 
with lights and sound systems that sell for thousands of dollars at these events.  Who does that you 
might ask yourself?  People in a small town.  What man has a storage unit to keep all the auction 
items he’s purchased to store (and to donate back to the next fundraiser)?  When he bids on these 
items, he uses a friend's dog's name so he didn't get any recognition.  Who does that? People in a 
small town. 
A silent auction doesn't make much money and many of you ask why people have them at a fund-
raiser.  There are people on a fixed income that want to participate but can't afford the big-ticket 
items that go for hundreds or thousands of dollars.  They can get an item in the silent auction for 
$10.00 or $20.00.  Who takes the time to take care of the people that can't afford to spend big mon-
ey at a benefit?  People in a small town. 
Have you ever sold 50/50 tickets at a benefit and were able to walk around and check out the donat-
ed items and the people that donated them?  These people that work so hard with their hands to 
make an item to be auctioned are very proud when their item sells for big money.  I have seen men 
smile with pride at the dollar amount that their item brought, and a man that actually cried tears of 
joy for the amount his item sold for.  Who makes that happen?  People in a small town. 
Where does a group of men get together at a beer joint and decide that they are going to form a 
group that helps seniors and veterans in need with projects around their homes?  They formed a 
group called the SOB's (Steve's Organized Bunch).  They have built wheelchair ramps, porches, and 
fixed leaky roofs.  Who does that you may ask yourself?  People in a small town. 
Who puts together a fundraiser where folks run for Mayor and it is a dollar a vote?  Voting early and 
often is encouraged and the person who has raised the most money is Mayor for the year, although 
all the other candidate’s “votes” go to their charities.  That fundraiser supports the Little League, the 
cemetery, the SOBs, and other charities.  Who does that?  People in a small town.  If you’re lucky 
enough to live in a small town, you’re lucky enough.  
 
(Mary) 

San Leon – Where the good life gets better every day! 
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TEXAS PARKS & WILDLIFE  
DELAYS VOTE ON BAY CLOSURES 

 
The Texas Parks and Wildlife Commission has 
temporarily delayed a proposal to permanently 
close three bays for oyster harvesting, following 
roughly four hours of public testimony and more 
than 2,500 written comments.  Environmental 
groups and biologists contend that bay closures are 
necessary for the protection of the oysters.  Those 
who make their living harvesting them disagree. 
 
The three bays facing closure are Carlos Bay, Mes-
quite Bay, and Ayres Bay near Rockport.  The pro-
posed amendment to close the bays stated, “The 
ecological importance and sensitivity of these oys-
ter reefs coupled with the historically high harvest 
pressure and decreasing oyster abundance makes 
this minor bay complex a candidate for permanent 
closure from harvest."    
 
Oyster fishermen, wholesalers and restaurant own-
ers who came from all over the Texas coast disa-
gree with how the state manages the reefs and wor-
ry about the financial impact on their industry.   
People in the industry speaking against the amend-
ment said that closing the three bays will cause 
boats to overcrowd other areas, overwhelming 
those reefs as well.  They blamed the state for poor 
management and said they too care about the reefs.  
"We care and want the bays to be prosperous," said 
Johny Jurisich, an oyster wholesaler in Galveston. 
 
The Texas Parks and Wildlife chairman hopes to 
find a solution before oyster season reopens in  
November. 

25¢                  April 7, 2022                                                       
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From the Seabreeze News! 



 
Sundays: 3 pm Bar Bingo (New Time) 

Mondays: 9 pm Boyd's Cycle Stop Show  
Wednesdays:  6 pm Bowling Tournament 

Thursdays:  3 pm Mexican Train Dominoes 
and 6 pm Golf Tournament 

Fridays: 6 pm Texas Hold Em 
Saturdays:  4 pm Texas Hold Em 

********* 
Sat., April 16th — 4 pm — Easter Egg Hunt for the 
kiddos with a few good munchies.  If you’d like to 

drop off a covered dish, dessert or chips, I’ll be 
there to accept. 

 
Sat., April 23rd — San Leon Cemetery Committee 

Hot Dog Fundraiser — Noon till 4 pm 
$5.00 Hot Dogs & Frito Pie 

 
Sat., April 30th — 4pm till 7pm 

Jaton’s Head Shaving “Bald is Beautiful”  
Fundraiser for Sisters Helping Sisters 

 
Cinco de Sister’s Puffy Tacos and Fixins 

Date to be announced. 

Coldest  

Beer 

& 5 Kinds  

of Wine 
BOWLING 

 

 

Www.theseabreeze2020.com The Seabreeze News     
Page 04     

  

YOU CAN RESERVE YOUR CRAWFISH WITH US 

SO YOU NEVER HAVE TO CHASE THEM DOWN! 

 

LIVE SHRIMP NOW AVAILABLE 

Visit  the Sunset Lounge on the Bay 
and enjoy the best view in town. 

1221 11th Street 
San Leon, TX 

(281) 559-4676 
Mon—Sat 10am to 12am 

Sun 12 pm to 12am 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
COMMERCIAL:  Dumpster service 2 – 8 cubic yards 
ROLL-OFF CONTAINERS:  12 – 40 cubic yards  
RECYCLING:  Drop off containers at our office at 4907 10th Street, Bacliff  
Hours 8 – 5 M – F 
 
NOTICE TO BACLIFF RESIDENCES:   
Decker Dispose-All & Recycling Services has requested and been granted by the Bacliff 
MUD Board of Directors a $1.00 / mo / resident rate increase to cover substantial cost 
increases incurred over the past 12 months.  This increase is effective March 1, 2022 
and will be reflected on your next water bill. 



borhood moderation by reporting con-
tent or neighbors that violate these 
Guidelines.  Please remember that 
disagreeing with a post is not a reason 
to report it.  This slows down our abil-
ity to remove content that is truly abu-
sive and to create a platform where 
everyone feels welcome.”  This is a 
joke.  I’ve seen the meanest, nastiest 
posts and comments stay up even after 
being reported and clearly in violation 
of their own policies.  Now, I just 
move along and scroll past posts and 
comments like that.  In fact, I stay off 
of all social media as much as possi-
ble.  I believe it has been hurtful to 
our society in general.  I would like to 
see us all go back to when people ac-
tually talked to each other in person, 
respected differing views, and led 
happy and productive lives offline.   It 
would do us all good. 
Signed, 
Signing Off 
 
Dear Signing,  
Couldn’t agree more.   Once you cut 
that electronic umbilical cord, you 
have so much more time and brain 
space for other things.  Live a real 
life, interact with real people, and be 
awesome in the real world!  Don’t 
stress yourself making your profile 
wonderful.  Live an awesome life and 
it will automatically follow.  Do excit-
ing stuff.  Write a book.  Plan a trip.  
Whatever makes you happy.  Just be 
awesome!  Most importantly, live a 
life that matters and you don’t have to 
get your satisfaction and fulfillment 
from likes and shares ever again! 
 
Dear Editor, 
I have never written to a newspaper 
till today.  I feel the need to let every-
one know what kind of people are 
running for a seat on the San Leon 
water board.  A lot of people are not 
on Facebook or the Nextdoor app.  I 
have sat and watched these two men 
attack women and men both on the 
nextdoor app and on Facebook. They 
have said filthy and vulgar things to 
good people that I actually look up to. 
When a man tells another man to "eat 
a big bowl of black d@#$s and to 
share them with a woman, that is a 
very nasty man.  These two clowns 
have harassed women and they think 
that is ok.  Well, it's not!  I am not a 
lemming or a crony.  I am a very con-
cerned citizen of San Leon.  We need 
to all band together to make sure these 
guys don't sit on our board. Now a 
third guy has thrown his hat in the 
ring.  He also calls people names.  Is 
that what we want on our board?  
They have put lies out on social media 
about corruption.  If there was corrup-
tion, the smart folks in San Leon 
would know of it.  Please make your 
voices heard on May 7th and vote to 
keep the good people that have done a 
great job.  and that is Curtis Anderson, 
Sheryl Bahena, and Kelly Neason. 
Signed, 
Very Concerned San Leon Citizen 
 

 
Dear Editor,  
At a recent stay at one the fancier hotels, 
I found out that there was a 10-person 
limit in the hotel pool so I made a reser-
vation.  When I arrived, there were nine 
other people in there!  Apparently, other 
people are allowed to reserve if there are 
available spots.  False advertising! 
Signed, 
Distraught in Dickinson 
 
Dear Distraught, 
No hotel guest should be treated this way, 
especially since you’re a paying guest!  I 
would have hightailed it straight to the 
manager and demanded that he remove 
the other idiots from said swimming pool 
during your reservation.   If they had re-
fused, I would have done anything I 
could to get the others out, including, but 
not limited to, yelling, splashing, push-
ing, and even peeing if necessary.  Final-
ly, a strongly-worded letter to the CEO 
demanding a free stay in the future.  We 
deserve only the very best. 
 
Dear Editor,  
I am completely frustrated with social 
media these days, especially the Next 
Door App.  As with most things, what 
was originally created to be a helpful lo-
cal community network has devolved into 
bullying, begging, name calling, and 
falsehoods.  While there are still some 
very helpful content such as ads for legit-
imate services and recommendations, the 
powers that be at Next Door seem to have 
forgotten their own guidelines.  For ex-
ample, ND says, “Be respectful to your 
neighbors.  You’re speaking to your real 
neighbors. Strong communities are built 
on strong relationships.”  This is most 
abused guideline of them all.  I am some-
times disturbed at the level of hatefulness 
I see in a lot of these posts.  I doubt that if 
the participants were speaking to each 
other in person, that the conversation 
would go that way.    
Another example, “Discuss important 
topics in the right way.  We have policies 
and dedicated spaces for important non-
local topics, such as national politics.”  
What may start as a question about what 
kind of flower this might be will deterio-
rate into how much a certain politician or 
law or whatever is hated.  And if anyone 
disagrees with any particular post, we’re 
off to the races with the name calling 
again.   
This next one is a real problem.  “Use 
your true identity.  Nextdoor is built on 
trust — we want everyone to know 
they’re communicating with their real 
neighbor, and therefore require you to use 
your true identity.”  They do not  enforce 
this AT ALL!  I’ve seen what I know are 
fake identities and fake claims of residen-
cy in a said location.   
This is what ND says about enforcement:  
“You, our neighbors who make up 
Nextdoor, play a key role in neighbor- 

208 12th Street San Leon, TX 

Every day is a  
holiday  

Open: 10 AM  - 9 PM 
Monday – Saturday 

(281) 559-1530 

We now have  

TEXAS LOTTERY! 

 

Letters To The  

Editor 
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The SeaBreeze News   

The Seabreeze is published the first Thursday of each month if the fish ain’t 
biting.  Copies of this paper are distributed at hundreds of grocery stores, 
restaurants, fishing & boating centers, retail shops, bait houses, beer joints, 
government offices, and other places all over the area.  All material is copy-
righted, and may be reprinted so long as “© The Seabreeze News” appears.  
DISCLAIMER:  We try to do a perfect job, but occasionally we may make 
a misteak.  If so, we are not liable for any errors.  The Seabreeze News re-
serves the right to refuse ads or content at its discretion. 

 
ATTENTION BUSINESS OWNER 

Want to advertise locally? 
Get your business seen by thousands! 

LOW RATES, NO CONTRACTS: 
 

QUARTER PAGE 5 x 7 
HALF PAGE         10 x 7 
FULL PAGE       10 x 14 
Color subject to availability 

 
Contact: 
Theseabreeze2020@gmail.com 
409-229-6128 
P.O. Box 354 
Port Bolivar, TX  77650  

 

AT THIS TIME, THE SAN LEON YARD BIRDS SERVICES ARE AVAILABLE 
TO RESIDENTS OF SAN LEON ONLY. 



 

 Dear Steve’s Wife Training 
 School Tips From a Graduate 

 
Disclaimer:   

The opinions  expressed here  
are those of an expert 

 

Be safe and courteous when on the water 

  San Leon Don’s 

  Don is on a first name basis with most of the local fish… 

 

 
I`m sure we will all be glad when this winter weather is over and we 
can get back to some decent fishing weather.  Roger Traugott, Ken-
neth Powers, and Chris Diana Reliford say the trout fishing is picking 
up. 
If you don`t have a boat when fishing, there are places you can fish at 
no charge like the Texas City Dike in Texas City.  The North Jetty is 
back open just about a mile on the after you get off the Bolivar Ferry 
and there is no charge.  There is also a bait camp there to help with 
your fishing needs. Be sure to dispose of your used fishing line 
properly. I haven’t been getting many reports, mostly because of the 
bad weather but spring is here so good luck and tight lines to you. 
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HOUSE LEVELING 
SLAB—BLOCK AND BASE—PIER AND BEAM 

40 YEARS EXPERIENCE 
MOST MODERN EQUIPMENT 

WE USE AIRBAGS 
CALL 281-229-0388 FOR FREE ESTIMATE 

PLACE YOUR AD IN  
THE SEABREEZE NEWS TODAY!  
LARGEST COVERAGE AREA IN 

THE  
BAYSIDE COMMUNITIES 

OVER 5,000 COPIES  
DISTRIBUTED EACH MONTH! 

 
 
 
 
 
CONTACT US AT: 
THESEABREEZE2020@GMAIL.COM 
OR 409-229-6128 

 
FISH CLEANING CLASS CANCELLED 

 
We recently put out a bulletin that there would be a small class held at the 
San Leon Liquor Store by store owner, Butch Soucy, on how to clean fish.  
This class was one of Dear Steve’s must-pass classes if you had a husband 
that enjoyed fishing.  According to Dear Steve, all wives should take this 
class and if you didn’t have a husband that enjoyed fishing, then ladies 
you had yourself a Nancy-Boy!  The class was limited to seven women.  
The following are those who quickly signed up: 
 
Michelle, local bartender from Gilhooley’s, signed up as this was one of 
many classes she failed in the past. 
DeAnna Greer, local Realtor, signed up just in case anyone failed and 
would be looking for a new home. 
Leighann, aka Nanner, from local watering hole Sunset Lounge signed up 
in hopes she could keep all the fish and have a fish fry fundraiser for one 
of her many charities she supports. 
Her sister, Gena, signed up in hopes she would be able to keep all the fish 
carcasses to bait her crab traps.  FYI, Gena will be holding a class soon on 
how to properly bait, harvest, and cook crabs. 
Rhonda Anderson showed up to get brownie points with Curtis. 
Rindy Greer showed up because she heard Butch, owner of San Leon Liq-
uor, was giving a bottle of Prosecco to everyone who signed up. 
And finally, Terri Donzello signed up because….well, we still are not sure 
why Terri signed up other than the fact that she is a must know kinda girl.  
 
The class was set to start at 9 am sharp.  All the ladies were present except 
for Gena who was 30 minutes late claiming she was checking crab traps.  
Class started and Step 1 began.  Butch placed a freshly caught fish that 
was still alive and a filet knife in front of each student.  He told the ladies 
they would first need to secure their fish then pick up their filet knives and 
stab the fish just below its fins.  The ladies screeched as the fish started to 
flop around on the table.  Nanner began crying as she felt this was not a 
humane way to end the fish’s life.  Rhonda tried stabbing her fish, but it 
slid off the table into Terri’s lap where she sat observing.  Terri jumped 
from the shock of the fish landing in her lap, the fish went flying, and 
slapped Michelle right on the side of her head.  
 
At this point Michelle had had enough!  She threw a $100.00 donation 
down on the table, clearly trying to buy herself a passing grade, and said, 
“I’m out of here!”  Gena, who had already removed the head from her fish 
for crab bait, quickly tried to help by retrieving the loose fish.  But she 
slipped on the fish slime and down she went grabbing the edge of the ta-
ble causing the remaining fish to hit the floor.  By this time, you could see 
the despair on the ladies faces as the fish flopped around pleading for 
mercy.  
 
It was at this time DeAnna, our local Realtor, offered Butch a finder’s fee 
to gather all the fish up so she could safely release them in a good neigh-
borhood.  Rindy was demanding the liquor store be opened because she 
needed the bubbly she had been promised to calm her nerves.  Butch 
looked around the classroom in dismay at the disaster.  Fish lay dead and 
the ladies were now all sipping bubbly looking at him for direction.  
With total disappointment, Butch told the ladies to go home, class was 
cancelled, tell your sissy-boy husbands to clean their own damn fish. 
 
While you may not be able to attend this 
class until the Fall Semester, you can still 
get your very own Dear Steve’s Wife  
Training School T-shirt at San Leon Liquor.   
 
 
Jaton 
DSWTS Class of  2005 — 2020 
 



 

There was a guy in a bar and he asked the bartender for a beer.  He chugged 
it, looked into his pocket, asked for another beer which he chugged, then 
looked into his pocket, and asked for another beer. This went on for a while 
then the bartender finally asked, “How come you ask for a beer, chug it, 
then look in your pocket?”  The man said, “Because there is a picture of my 
wife in my pocket and I'm gonna keep drinking till she looks good enough 
to go home.” 
 
A preacher went to the dentist for a set of false teeth.  The first Sunday after 
getting his teeth, he preached for only eight minutes.  The second Sunday, 
he preached only ten minutes.  But the following Sunday, he preached non-
stop for nearly three hours…until the congregation realized he couldn’t quit, 
and finally helped him sit down.  Concerned for his health, they asked, “Are 
you okay?  What happened?” 
The preacher explained, “Well, the first Sunday with my new teeth, my 
gums were so sore I couldn’t preach more than eight minutes.  The second 
Sunday, I felt I could go a little longer to ten minutes.  But, today, I mistak-
enly put my wife’s teeth in, and discovered I couldn’t shut up.” 
 
John goes to his friend Tony and says, "I'm sleeping with the priest's wife.  
Can you hold him in church for an hour after mass for me?"  The friend 
doesn't like it but being a friend, he agrees.  After mass, he starts talking to 
the priest, asking him all sorts of stupid questions, just to keep him occu-
pied.  Finally, the priest gets annoyed and asks Tony what he's really up to.  
Tony, feeling guilty, finally confesses to the priest... 
"My friend is sleeping with your wife right now, so he asked me to keep 
you occupied."  The priest smiles, puts a brotherly hand on Tony's shoulder 
and says..."You better hurry home now.  My wife died a year ago." 
 
A woman walked into the kitchen to find her husband stalking around with 
a fly swatter.  “What are you doing?” she asked.  “Hunting flies,” he re-
plied.  “Oh, killed any?” she said.  “Yep, 3 males, 2 females,” came the an-
swer.  Intrigued, the wife asked, “How can you tell them apart?”  Husband:  
“3 were on a beer can and 2 were on the phone.” 
 
In a Catholic school cafeteria, a nun places a note in front of a pile of ap-
ples, "Only take one.  God is watching."  Further down the line is a pile of 
cookies.  A little boy makes his own note, "Take all you want. God is 
watching the apples." 
 
A husband and wife were driving through Louisiana.  As they approached 
Natchitoches, they started arguing about the pronunciation of the town.  
They argued back and forth, then they stopped for lunch. At the counter, the 
husband asked the blonde waitress, "Before we order, could you please set-
tle an argument for us?  Would you please pronounce where we are very 
slowly?"  She leaned over the counter and said, "Burrr-gerrr Kiiing." 
 
A police officer attempts to stop a car for speeding and the guy gradually 
increases his speed until he's topping 100 mph.  The man eventually realizes 
he can't escape and finally pulls over.  The cop approaches the car and says, 
"It's been a long day and my shift is almost over, so if you can give me a 
good excuse for your behavior, I'll let you go."  The guy thinks for a few 
seconds and then says, "My wife ran away with a cop about a week ago.  I 
thought you might be that officer trying to give her back!" 
 
A man, shocked by how his buddy is dressed, asks him, “How long have 
you been wearing that bra?” The friend replies, “Ever since my wife found 
it in my car's glove compartment.” 
 
A man and a woman have just had their 50th wedding anniversary. The hus-
band turns to his wife and asks, "What do you want to do to celebrate our 
anniversary dear?" She replies, "Let's run upstairs and make love." He turns 
to her and says, "Well make up your mind, we can't do both!" 
 
A blonde lady was stuck in a snowstorm when she remembered her dad's 
advice: "If you ever get stuck in a snowstorm, wait until a snowplow drives 
by and then follow it." Eventually she saw a snowplow so she followed it 
along in her car. After 30 minutes, the snowplow driver stopped, got out, 
and walked up to the woman's car asking, "Lady, why are you following 
me?" She explained what her father had told her and the driver said, "Well 
I'm done with the Walmart parking lot now. Do you want to follow me to 
Best Buy?" 
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MR. VEHICLE INSPECTION 
 

“Mike’s Inspection” 
 

12004 HWY 146 @ FM 517 
281-339-1700 

M - F  9 - 6 Payment is cash or check 
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Jeffrey Paul “Jeff” Smith 
 

SAN LEON - Mr. Jeffrey Paul “Jeff” Smith passed from this life Sunday, 
March 27, 2022, in San Leon. 

Born September 3, 1975, in Buffalo, New York, Mr. Smith had been a resi-
dent of San Leon for 3 years. He was the owner/operator of tool supplies 
and attended St. Claire’s Catholic Church. Jeff was always willing to help 
others, he enjoyed barbeque cook offs, air boating, hunting and fishing but 
nothing gave him more joy than his dogs. 

He was preceded in death by his grandparents, Eugene Smith, Elizabeth 
Smith Guster, Earl Guster and Mary Noble. 

Survivors include his parents, Jerry and Nancy Smith of Clear Lake; broth-
ers, Mike Smith of Houston, Bill Smith and wife, Angela of Clear Lake; 
aunt, Suzanne Noble Rosinski of Rochester, New York; uncles, Gene Smith 
of Mathis, Texas, Joe Smith and wife, Heidi of Seabrook; nieces and neph-
ews, Reid Smith, Regan Smith, Camarin Smith, Jacob Smith; fur-babies, 
Taco, Frank and Leslie; numerous cousins, other family and friends. 

A memorial mass was held Monday, April 4, 2022, at St Claire’s Catholic 
Church, 3131 El Dorado 
Blvd., Houston, Texas 
77059, with Father Vin-
cent Nguyen officiating. 
A private family burial 
ceremony will be held at 
a later date. 

In lieu of flowers, we ask 
that you make donations 
in Jeff’s name to Sisters 
Helping Sisters Fishing 
Tournament (SHS), 
P.O.B 9045, Bacliff, 
Texas 77518 or through 
their website 
www.shstexas.org. 

SHS ANGELS BALD IS BEAUTIFUL  
Saturday, April 30th  

Sunset Lounge  
San Leon, Texas  

Join Jaton, along with the  SHS Brothers “Dirty Dozen”  for a special head 
shaving event to benefit Sisters Helping Sisters.  Founder, Jaton Liner will 
be shaving her head and theirs for the SHS Angels.  In the past, this special 
event has raised over $10,000.00.  Please help us meet that goal once more.  
This event will be held at The Sunset Lounge from  4:00 to 8:00.   The 
Dirty Dozen includes, Shane Hardy, Steve Harris, Jimmy Patton, Aiden 
Patton, Marcus Edgemon, Don Wimberly, Brian Burnham, Guy Crenshaw, 
Joe Stephens,  Kevin Roeber, Derek Etheredge, and a special place of honor  
for Jeff (Jefe) Smith.  
To donate you can Paypal.me/shsangels or cc or check or cash. The mailing 
address is P.O. Box  9045, Bacliff, Texas 77518   
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Dear Editor,  
 
In March 2019 my husband, Joe Manchaca, wrote a letter to the editor addressing comments and statements that were said against our family.  

Now 3 years later I am writing a letter to the editor as my family is still being attacked by the same people.  Joe passed away last year yet they 

are still calling him names on their public Facebook page which I understand is called the Bacliff/San Leon Buzz that one of them created, is 

the administrator of, doesn’t live in either community, and allows these posted attacks.  There is desperation when you try to smear a man who 

has passed away.  Their favorite source of attack is name calling.  Some of the name calling has to do with our last name as racial comments 

such as “the Manchaca Macheen” (which is a Hispanic mispronunciation of Machine), “the Manchaca crime family,” calling Joe “lying dead 

Joe,” making statements like “before Joe dropped dead,” and there are more.  Joe was very confident in who he was and what his purpose in life 

was, and that was helping others.  So Joe was never bothered by what they said about him.  He would laugh and say it was a source of entertain-

ment.  What bothered him was when they would attack and say untrue things about our San Leon community, its residents, our San Leon MUD 

District, the other board members, MUD employees, our San Leon Volunteer Fire Department, its members, and our local charities that help 

our residents in need.  They make fun of women, minorities, and resort to childish name calling on social media to belittle our residents.  Names 

like cronies, idiots, small minded, illiterate, stupid, morons, and the list goes on.  These people that think so little of our community are now 

candidates running against our current MUD board.  Even a new third candidate has resorted to calling us some of those names.  When you do 

that, where is your integrity?  If you don’t have integrity, you don’t have honesty. 

 

To get our attention they use words like “corrupt” and “theft.”  If that was going on at our MUD, you would have state agencies coming in and 

taking over.  Those are words that are used in what’s called a smear campaign.  You can ask any elected official that has had an opponent try to 

win an election using this tactic.  We’ve all seen those flyers in the mail during election time. They try to smear the good names of the people 

they are running against.  It’s done by a candidate or candidates who have nothing to offer and can’t stand on their own accomplishments in life 

and they throw out empty campaign promises that are too good to be true such as they can lower your taxes.  

 

When you call names and try to smear another candidate to get votes, you are not a leader.  A real leader doesn’t brag about themselves, doesn’t 

yell, isn’t petty, and doesn’t put people down to make themselves look good.  A real leader gets involved in their community, helps people, and 

will listen to them.  Where are these name-calling candidates?  Do they get involved in helping our community?  How do you know the people 

you serve if you don’t get involved?  Why are you a candidate if you don’t care about the people of San Leon?  Just to sit on a board?  The de-

lusion is that the SLMUD has a lot of power.  Pretty laughable.  Basically the only “power” the MUD has is over our sewer and water services. 

These candidates would like us to believe the MUD can do what they want with our money, not true. MUD districts are monitored by the State 

of Texas, Governmental Accounting Standards Board, TCEQ, has a financial advisor, an attorney, an engineer, bond counsel, and an independ-

ent state board approved audit firm to name a few. 

 

I have attended MUD meetings for over 19 years.  One of the things I have learned is that this thankless job is not easy.  You don’t get on the 

MUD board knowing everything, there is a lot to learn.  The MUD suffered a loss when Joe passed away and for the last year everybody has 

been trying to get their bearings.  Kelly Neason as her new role as the president, Curtis Anderson took Joe's vacant seat, and Sheryl Bahena 

took Tyson Kenney’s seat when he resigned a few months before.  Yes, they were appointed by the board because they had shown an active in-

terest in serving.  They are doing a good job even while dealing with a million-dollar lawsuit that one of these candidates running against them 

has filed against our SLMUD and our SLVFD, which costs our residents no matter what any of these candidates try to make us believe.  The 

repeated attacks against them and the misinformation that is posted on social media by these candidates puts a strain not only on the board but 

on all the MUD employees. 

 

The current board members pay water bills and MUD taxes and are full-time residents of San Leon, which means that every decision they make 

affects them just like it affects us.  I support people who care about our community, help our charities, and don’t call names or bully.  I support 

our current MUD board.     

SHERYL HAYSLIP-BAHENA, KELLY NEASON, CURTIS ANDERSON 

Signed, 
Marlene Manchaca  
 
 



Send your photo to Theseabreeze2020@gmail.com 
Tell us who the people are in the picture, where they 
caught the fish, how much it weighed, what kind of fish 
it was, what kind of beer and bait the angler was using, 
and any other pertinent info you want to see printed in 
the paper. Ever since our crystal ball got lost in Hurri-
cane Ike, we have no way of knowing these vital facts 
unless you tell us! 

A. B . & C:  Dylan, Landon, & Maison hauled 
them in on  a fishing trip with Grandpa Mark. 

D. Arnoldo and Team Aferrados Por La Pesca 
with prize winning black drum.  41 1/4” 

E. Lamarcus leading the pack with a 46 3/4” Big 
Ugly.  

F. Unknown Angler cuddled up with a Big  
       Ugly.  
D. Bubba with an ugly catch! 

A. B. C. D. 

E.  
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F. 

D. 

E. F. G. 
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American Legion Post 291 
San Leon, TX 

American Legion Post 291          FM 517 San Leon, TX                                         281-559-1022 

 

 

 

Tuesday—3-Ball Tournament  

begins at 6 pm 

 

Friday – Queen of Hearts  

Drawing  8pm 

Must be present to win 

Darts after the drawing 

 

Saturday – Karaoke 8pm 

Saturday & Sunday Breakfast 

8am – Noon 

Full menu – Pancakes, Eggs,  

Bacon, Hash browns,  Biscuits,  

Gravy, Sausage, Grits & more! 

Available for Dine In or To Go 

Mimosas $4 

 

Wednesday Dinners 5 pm 
till 7 pm 

San Leon's home away from home where everyone is always welcome.  
 

Domestic 
Beer 

$3.00 
Imports 

$3.50 

 
 

We now have a non smoking 

area available.  

Enjoy 

FREE 
WIFI 

Legion Hours: 
 

Monday — Friday 9 am till midnight 
Saturday & Sunday — 8 am till midnight 

Our Kitchen Now Open  
Thursday — Sunday  11 am till 6 pm 

 
****** 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
 

April 9th — Easter Egg Hunt — 10 a.m. 
Pictures with the Easter Bunny 

 
 

May 21st — Son’s Fish Fry, Car Show, & Raffle 
Tickets available at the Post or any Son’s member 

114 Grand Avenue, Bacliff, TX 77518 

www.PutnamBuilders.com 
Facebook.com/PutnamBuilders 

828D Marina Bay 

Kemah, TX 77565 

281-339-0838 

http://www.Putnambuilder.com 

Facebook.com/Putnam Builders    office@putnambuilder.com 
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News & Views 
 

SAN LEON RESIDENTS VOTE FOR MUD BOARD  
DIRECTORS 

 
San Leon residents will vote to fill three open positions for Directors of the 
San Leon MUD.  Early voting is April 25th through 29th and May 2nd and 
3rd.  Election Day is May 7th at the San Leon Volunteer Fire Department.  
For more information about what’s on the ballot, visit 
www.galvestonvotes.org 
 

EGG SCRAMBLE AT HOMETOWN HEROS PARK 
 

It will be an egg-citing day of egg hunting at League City's annual Egg 
Scramble. There will be face painting, kid's activities, the Easter Bunny, 
and lots of eggs!  Event will end when there are no more eggs to gather.  
Make sure to arrive early!  The egg scramble begins promptly at 1 p.m.! 
This is a free event.   2105 Dickinson Road , League City, Texas  77573 
 

SPILLWAY FOOD  FAIR 
 
Every second Tuesday beginning at 7:00 a.m.  5437 W. Bayshore Drive.  
Public event by Lighthouse Christian Ministries. 
 

SAN LEON CEMETERY COMMITTEE MEETING 
 
The San Leon Cemetery Committee meets on the 3rd Wednesday of each 
month at the American Legion Post 291 at 7:00 p.m.  Anyone who would 
like to make a donation to the cemetery may send a check to:  San Leon 
Cemetery, 2433 Avenue A, San Leon, Texas  77539.  Donations are used 
for upkeep of the cemetery and are greatly appreciated. 
 



 

Www.theseabreeze2020.com The Seabreeze News     
Page 18      

  

 



Www.theseabreeze2020.com The Seabreeze News     
Page 19 



POLICE BLOTTER 

RECENT LOCAL  ARRESTS 
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Chelsea Fontenot (32) 

Felony arrest two counts of Pos-
session of Controlled Substance. 
Bacliff  
Bond:  Denied 

Felony arrest for Sexual Assault      
Bacliff 
Bond:   $50,000 

Pamela Croft (52) Kathryn Cash (38) Devin Nash (19) Christopher Dellinger (41) 

Felony arrest for Aggravated As-
sault w/deadly weapon; 3 counts of 
theft. 
Bacliff 
Bond:  $196,500 
 

Felony arrest for Manufacture 
and Delivery of Controlled 
Substance and two out of coun-
ty warrants.   
Bacliff  
Bond:  $65,000 
  

Felony arrest for Possession of 
Controlled Substance. 
Bacliff 
Bond:  Denied 

Kevin Jones (55) 

Felony arrest for Parole Board 
Warrant; Failure to Register as 
Sex Offender; Manufacture and 
Delivery of Controlled Substance  
Bacliff 
Bond:  Parole Warrant—Denied 
Failure to Register  - $215,000 
Manufacture & Del. -$500,000 

Gustavo Vasquez (35) 

Felony arrest for  Possession of 
Controlled Substance 1/1-b 1g<4g 
San Leon 
Bond:  Denied 
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Visit the World Famous Gilhooley’s Restaurant  

located at  222 9th Street in Sunny San Leon, Texas  281-339-3813 



 

 
SERVICES 

 
Handyman Needed 

 
Work Camper wanted at local  
marina willing to trade RV site for 
part-time work.  Interested parties 
call: 
713-824-8817 
_____________________________ 

Www.theseabreeze2020.com The Seabreeze News     
Page 22

  

 
RV SITES FOR RENT 

_______________________________ 
 
RV site for rent 
75’ off bay, 55’ X50’ w/concrete pad 
Nice water view, safe neighborhood 
23 1/2 Street, San Leon $375 per 
month 
Own  utilities, Riff-Raff need not ap-
ply. 
713-444-1170  - Application required. 
_______________________________ 

WANTED TO BUY 
RV 

Wanted:  28’ - 38’ Used Travel  or 
Park Trailer w/Slide out.  No Junkers.  
Call Pat: 281-793-4373. 
_______________________________ 
 
Want to buy houses or lots.  Any 
condition.  Tax lien, foreclosure. 
832-423-9055 
 

 

CHARITABLE  
ORGANIZATIONS 

_______________________ 
 
 

G.I’s Friend Inc. 
 
We Are Here For Our 
Heros                               
Martin Rivera    
4302 Littleberry Rd. 
Houston, Tx 77088 
Phone: 832-455-1321 
Email:  
martin_rivera94@yahoo.com 
 
 

BAYOU BAPTIST 
CHURCH 

 
Bayou Baptist Church invites 
you to join them.  Sunday 
School begins at 10:0 a.m.   
Services begin at 11:00 a.m.  
Tuesday Mid week Study at 
6:30 p.m.  Located at 2823 45th 
Street — Dickinson.   “We love 
our members as Family.  We 
are GOD, COUNTRY, FAMI-
LY.” 

Blessed are the peacemakers, for they shall be called sons of God.  
Matthew 5:9 

S. Rella 

mailto:martin_rivera94@yahoo.com
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FREE RX  
DELIVERY 

COVID SHOTS 
NO APPOINTMENT 

NECESSARY 
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